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 Town of Lyme  
Board of Selectmen 

Minutes for June 18, 2010 

1. At 10:00 AM Dick opened the reconvened meeting at the Town Offices.  The 
following attended all or part of the meeting:  Dick Jones (chair), Charles Ragan 
(member), Simon Carr (member), Pauline Field (Police Chief), Paul Hatch (NH 
DOS Homeland Security and Emergency Management Field Representative) and 
Dina Cutting (Administrative Assistant/Justice of the Peace). 

2. Paul explained that this was a 50/50 grant from NH Homeland Security for the 
purchase of a radio repeater for each cruiser and a mobile data terminal for the 
second cruiser.  The application had been made in April and the town portion of the 
funds had already been appropriated at Town Meeting. 

3. Dick moved and Simon seconded that the Board accept the NH Homeland Security 
grant of $5,792.40  for two radio repeaters and a mobile data terminal.  The motion 
passed unanimously. The Board signed the necessary paperwork, which was 
notarized by Dina. 

4. The revised draft for the economic statement was approved. 

5. Simon raised the issue of payment to an individual for work in the cemetery.  He 
moved and Dick seconded that, upon receipt of the completed appropriate 
documents, a one-time payment should be made to Lyn Cushman for his work in 
mowing in the cemetery.  The payment to be made from the regular cemetery 
maintenance fund. The motion passed unanimously. 

6. Charles reported briefly on the Dorchester Rd dump. 

7. The meeting adjourned at 10:25 PM. 
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